
               

 

 
Wednesday, April 3, 2019 
 
Dear Hooksett Memorial School & Underhill Parents / Guardians, 
 
At 8:35 a.m., Matthew Benson, Principal at Cawley Middle received an email that contained 
threats of concern.  Hooksett Police were immediately notified and responded as did the 
Superintendent and Assistant Superintendent.  
 
Out of an abundance of caution, all three Hooksett schools were put into Secure Campus. 
During this time students remained in classrooms and no one was allowed in or out of the 
building at this time. 
 
Based upon the initial investigation conducted by the Hooksett Police Department, the Secure 
Campus was lifted at Hooksett Memorial School and Underhill schools at approximately 10:00 
a.m. At no time were any students or staff in any danger. There is nothing more important than 
the safety and well-being of our students, and be assured that in collaboration with local law 
enforcement we took the steps necessary to insure that all students and staff were safe and 
sound.  
 
Attached is the initial Hooksett Police Press Release. Please call the school if you have any 
additional questions.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dr. Charles P Littlefield Stephen Harrises Benjamin Loi 
Superintendent of Schools HMS Principal Underhill Principal 
 
 

Inspiring Excellence Together 


